The Yerington Room Tax Board meeting was held in the Council Chambers on Monday February 22, 2021 with the following present;

Chairperson Candy LoBue
Board Members Ted Rudolph, Amy Miller, Steven Ward and Terceira Schunke (via telephone)
City Clerk Sheema Shaw
City Manager Robert Switzer
Bookkeeper Pamela Argo

Guests: Justin Aguilar of Night in the Country, Sylvia Banta of Dini's Lucky Club, Lucy Rechel of Snyder's Livestock and Curtis Jordan of the Lyon County Fair Board

Agenda

Chairperson LoBue stated the agenda would be approved as presented unless there were any objections or corrections. No objections were made at this time and the agenda was approved as presented.

Minutes

Board Member Rudolph made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 31, 2020 meeting with the correction of removing Tom Grady's name as he was not present for the meeting. Chairperson LoBue stated the minutes would be approved with correction. No objections were made at this time and the minutes were approved with the mentioned correction.

Roll Call of all Grant Applicants

Snyder's Livestock – Present Dini's Lucky Club – Present Boys & Girls Club (NITC) – Present Lyon Co. Fair Board – Present

Funding for Grant Applications

Presentations were given by all applicants and grants were awarded to the following:

Snyder's Livestock by applicant Lucy Rechel was awarded \$10,000 by motion of Board Member Rudolph, seconded by Board Member Miller; Chairperson LoBue abstained and passed unanimously.

Dini's Lucky Club/Yerington Main Street Car Show by applicant Sylvia Banta was awarded \$6,000 by motion of Board Member Miller, seconded by Board Member Rudolph and passed unanimously.

Boys & Girls Club of Mason Valley by applicant Justin Aguilar was awarded \$7,000 by motion of Board Member Rudolph, seconded by Board Member Miller and passed unanimously.

Lyon Co. Fair Board by applicant Curtis Jordan was awarded \$7,000 by motion of Board Member Ward, seconded by Board Member Miller, and passed unanimously.

Public Participation/Comments

City Clerk Shaw stated there will be a Room Tax Board meeting held on April 12, 2021 to go over many of the questions the Board and applicants have.

With there being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Chairperson

City Clerk